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Moving Forward

MEMO

To: Board Members

From: Keith Davi~

Date: May 10,2018

Re: Administrative Pay Recommendation

One of the three items that the Board approved as part of the 2017-18 superintendent evaluation process was as follows:

Investigate disparities in administrator pay between BCPS and surrounding, regional, and similar sized districts.
Determine if additional compensation is desirable and affordable. Develop a proposal for addressing the issue.

Attached are the results of the investigation of administrative salaries at various levels. Some observations include:

1. Bullitt County Public Schools are highly competitive in pay for both teachers and administrators with all 13
comparison districts, except for Jefferson County.

2. As an example, a High School Principal in JCPS makes approximately $39,000 more than the same position in
BCPS; a Middle School Principal principal in JCPS makes about $18,000 more than the same position here; and,
an Assistant Superintendent in JCPS makes about $35,000 more per year than a similar position in BCPS.
Teachers also make significantly more in JCPS than in BCPS by about $13,000.

3. There are wide variations in some positions, but BCPS was highest or 2nd highest among the comparison districts
(other than JCPS) for teachers, and generally favorable to most districts in administrative position salaries.

4. The districts used for the comparisons were districts of similar size as BCPS throughout the state, JCPS, and a few
other districts of interest, including Meade County and Larue County.

My recommendation is as follows:

1. Increase the extra duty supplement for High School Principal by $5,000 beginning July 1, 2018.
2. Add the same increase to the assistant superintendent position to maintain a reasonable difference between the two

positions and put it closer to our closest regional comparison districts.

The reason for this recommendation is that most of our salaries compare favorably with other districts. The position of
high school principal is, without a doubt, one of the most difficult jobs in education. Our recent experience has shown
that the position has relatively high turnover and relatively few applicants when the position is open. By increasing the
salary to a level that matches the higher wages in other aVEC districts, perhaps we will be able to attract and retain
quality individuals in these positions. The higher wage may also encourage principals working at other levels and
assistant principals to make the sacrifice to lead one of our high schools.

The cost to implement this change is $25,000, which is available in the General Fund.
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